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I must be losing my mind, because I could swear I just read in the Times that the School Committee would rather lay off six teachers than accept private money. You’ve got to be kidding me.

A little context here from someone who is relatively new to town. With state and local governments recognizing that they face ongoing structural budget deficits, various degrees of private fundraising have become the norm for most school districts.

School officials fear that accepting private donations would open a “Pandora’s box” of ethical and financial issues. School Committee member Michael Greis warns against using money “you can’t sustain.”

Just a few miles away in Boston, charter public schools like Roxbury Prep, Boston Collegiate, MATCH and Excel Academy fund a significant portion of their budgets every year through private fundraising. The practice hasn’t opened Pandora’s box and has proved sustainable. By the way, it’s also not unusual for the inner-city kids those schools educate to go on to Ivy League colleges.

Right here in town, parents raised more than $200,000 in 2006 to save the Newman School’s science center. The Needham Education Foundation provides funding for the schools. Saying that money is somehow different because it funds “add-ons” rather than core functions is a distinction without a difference.

Kudos to School Committee members John O’Leary and Bill Paulson, who seem immune to the madness and open to using private generosity to benefit our children. Sadly, the majority’s view is yet another example of an education establishment that too often puts maintenance of the status quo ahead of what’s best for our kids.

Charles Chieppo
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